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September 28, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance to update King County’s “High Conservation Value Property Inventory,” to protect high conservation value open space land in perpetuity. Adding property to the inventory preserves the character of open space, reduces urban sprawl, provides natural corridors in urban areas, conserves working forests, protects water quality and habitat, and captures carbon.  This update adds 10 new properties to the High Conservation Value Property Inventory, and adds acreage to 38 previously listed properties. The updated Inventory would include 105 sites, with a total acreage of 16,587 acres purchased in fee, and 142,623 acres with protection via easement. 
In November 2009, King County voters amended the King County Charter by adding a new Section 897 to add a higher level of protection to certain high conservation value properties in which King County has a real property interest. Voter approval enacted the high conservation value property inventory that had been approved by King County Council in Ordinance 16601 in July 2009. Placing a property on the inventory means that the use of the land cannot change from the allowable uses at the time of acquisition without a supermajority vote of the King County Council.
The Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) has prepared an update to the inventory of high conservation value properties, which is Attachment A to the Ordinance. This update reflects DNRP’s review of parks property interests acquired since the original inventory was prepared, as well as lands that were originally excluded from the inventory. In addition to including new properties to the inventory, the legislation also incorporates technical corrections to the earlier inventory’s parcel boundary and ownership information.
Attached to this letter are two supplemental documents that provide a detailed crosswalk of the 2009 inventory to the updated inventory:  1) Inventory – Detailed 2015 Update Information, which provides a redlined version to highlight the changes being made to the 2009 High Conservation Value Property Inventory, and 2) Technical Corrections Package, which documents technical corrections needed to update the 2009 High Conservation Value Property Inventory to reflect current and accurate information.
This ordinance addresses the King County Strategic Plan environmental sustainability goal by adding properties to the High Conservation Value Property Inventory, further securing and and protecting public open space throughout King County as authorized by voter-approved charter amendment. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will strengthen protection of high-value open space for future generations and ensure that the High Conservation Value Property Inventory accurately reflects King County property interests.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4520.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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